
REGULAR MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
ROGUE VALLEY SEWER SERVICES 

February 17, 2021 

TIME AND PLACE OF MEETING 

The regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rogue Valley Sewer Services, Jackson 
County, Oregon, was held at 138 W Vilas Rd, Central Point, Oregon on February 17, 2021 at 
noon. Due to the Governor's Executive Order, this meeting was held as a Zoom meeting. 

PRESENT 

Carl Tappert, Manager; Joan Pariani, Executive Secretary 

PRESENT VIA REMOTE ACCESS 

Kay Harrison, Chair; Jim Snyder, Director; Jim Lewis, Director; Mike Parker, Director; Brenda Baldovino, 
Finance Director; Nick Bakke, District Engineer; Shane Macuk, Operations Manager; Jennie Morgan, 
Stormwater Manager; Michael Parsons, Central Point Liaison; Wayne Brown, Vice-Chair; 

CONSENT AGENDA 

Mike Parker motioned and Wayne Brown seconded approval of the consent agenda consisting of 
minutes of the January 20, 2021 Board Meeting. The motion carried with a unanimous vote of 
the all board members. 

RESOLUTION 21-02: AWARD OF NID FOR THE GANGNES DRIVE SEWER REALIGNMENT J327 

Five bids were receive for the Gangnes Sewer Realignment. The apparent low bidder was Pilot 
Rock at $250,695. Nick was pleased that this bid came in under the Engineer's Estimate. 

Mike Parker motioned and Wayne Brown seconded approval of Resolution 21-02. The motion 
carried with a unanimous vote of the all board members. 

FINANCE UPDATES 

Brenda announced that the date for the Budget Committee meeting would be April 28th
. All Board 

members were agreeable to this date. 

The second quarter financials were presented. 

PROJECT UPDATES 

Nick presented the Project updates. Report is attached. 

STORMWATER UPDATES 

Jennie updated the Board on the response of George Cota, who was the topic of last month 
Public Hearing. George has paid the renewal fee and cleaned up the site. He has yet to have a 
designated erosion control inspector on the project. Carl has suggested only charging Cota 
Homes a $100 fee once everything is in compliance. The Board decided to have a certified letter 
sent to Cota Homes listing out everything that still needs to be done and a close deadline. If 
everything is done in a timely manner, 400 of the 500 dollars would be waived. 

After the discussion of Cota Homes, Jennie updated the Board on the fire response and the 
Lagoon Public Access. The Stormwater Report is attached. 

O&M UPDATES 

Shane updated the Board on what's going on in the Maintenance Department. Report attached. 
















